
 

As we come towards the end of a full week back in school, I hope the year has started well for 

you and your families. I have certainly enjoyed my first week in school and of course, it has 

been quite a busy time for everyone but a few names are now starting to stick! I also enjoyed 

meeting many of you in the mornings as I walk around the school site and I hope by now you 

are starting to realise who I am too! I hope you find the newsletter useful and you will find 

enlarged copies on the school noticeboards outside the main entrances to school. I hope    

before too long to be able to offer you an electronic full colour version which will save a few 

trees and won’t get dropped or screwed up in a bag before it makes it home! In the meantime, 

I hope you find the information on this paper version helpful. 

The forecast has predicted an icy snap and maybe some snow so here are the procedures we’ll follow in the 

event of wintry weather: 

1. Local school staff will liaise with Mrs Williamson over the conditions and make a decision whether it is 

safe to open the school. This decision will not only depend on the conditions around school but also 

whether sufficient staff will be able to access the school to ensure safe working ratios. However, we will 

always try to keep the school open where it is safe to do so. 

2. If the school cannot open because it would be unsafe to do so then this will be registered on the          

following website for parents to check in real time: http://www.stokeschoolclosures.org.uk  

3. Local radio stations will be updated automatically once the school closure has been registered on the 

school closures website. 

4. School will endeavour to send a text message to primary carers by 7:30 a.m. 

5. If school has opened and weather conditions worsen during the day, parents and carers may feel it would 

be safer to collect their child/children earlier and we will try to accommodate this. Alternatively, we 

may send a text asking for early collection if possible.  

6. Please stick to gritted areas around school on icy and snowy days for yours and your children’s safety. 

 

Please note that individual schools have individual circumstances so it really is irrelevant if another school 

has opened or closed as they will have risk assessed the situation for their staffing and premises situa-

tion which may be very different to ours. 

If the school opens and you feel your individual circumstances make the journey to school too dangerous, 

then you must phone school to explain. We understand there will be exceptional circumstances, but we 

would expect the vast majority of pupils to make it into school if we are open. Snowy days are difficult 

for all concerned and we would ask for your understanding and cooperation with any decision that has 

been made. 

 

 

 

http://www.stokeschoolclosures.org.uk


 

Just a reminder at the start of 

the year that the school 

doors will be opened for    

children as usual at 8:45 a.m. 

and we expect all  children to 

have walked through their 

doorways to the building by 

8:55 a.m. ready for a prompt 

start to the school day. Your 

child is late if they are     

walking through the school 

gates or along the pavement 

at 8:55 a.m. To help parents, 

we are aiming to have an ex-

ternal bell that can be heard 

from the road more easily but 

in the meantime please check 

your watches and aim for a 

punctual start- thank you! 

Parking around all schools is tricky 

but road markings are there to    

protect your children and prevent    

accidents so please respect the   

double yellow lines and the zigzags 

and do not park or drop off where 

this is not  allowed- thank you! 

 

 

Year 6 SATs Parents Meeting 

Shortly we will be holding an 
information meeting for Year 6 
SATs.  If you have a child in Year 
6 please try to attend as we will 
be sharing lots of important    
information.  Date and time to  
follow soon. 

 

 
 

 

 

For further information please contact Hanley St.Luke’s C of E Aided Primary School 

Tel:  01782 234390     Email:   office@hanleystukes.com       Website:  www.hanleystlukes.com 

 Mobile Phones and Facebook 

Just a reminder that mobile phones are NOT allowed in school unless a        

specific request has been made by parents for children to use on the way 

home. In this case, phones MUST be handed into the office and on no account 

should they be used whilst the children are on school premises. 

Modern phones allow access to the internet and social media sites such as 

Facebook, but please note that children must be 13 or over to access these. 

Once images or comments are posted on-line they are out in the wide world 

and children of primary age do not have the life experiences or maturity to 

realise the dangers and complications that can occur. Often ‘in the moment’ 

comments or photos that seemed such a fun idea at the time, but may go on 

to bring themselves or others a great deal of upset or embarrassment and 

sometimes for years to come. Please parents, help us to keep all our children 

safe by not allowing your children to use these sites until they are old enough 

and support us in teaching your children how to use the internet safely. There 

are a number of resources on our website to help you in this and school will 

regularly offer support and information around keeping children safe on-line. 

We will always teach your children how to use technology safely as part of our 

curriculum- it offers great benefits for them for the rest of their lives. Howev-

er, we do need your support too, because it is at home or out and about with 

friends, where your children are most likely to have unsupervised access to 

the internet, without the filters and controls that exist in school and where, 

sadly, they are most vulnerable to the negative sides of modern technologies. 

Thank you. 


